



Westbury Sub Mendip Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday 04th April 2018, 7:30pm
Village Hall
Present: Cllrs Tony Shepherd (Chairman), Ros Wyke (Deputy Chairman), Sue Reece, Peter Bright, Sue Isherwood, Marie Marshall, Jo Tucker (from item 4)
In Attendance: the Clerk, Mark Smith, eight members of the public
In the Public Session before the meeting began planning application 2018/0243/FUL (new dwelling at The Homestead) was discussed.

MINUTES
1. Apologies for Absence 
County Councillor Graham Noel sent apologies, and a report. PCSO Nicola Housley sent apologies, and a report.
2. Declarations of interests

a) To receive declarations of interest from Councillors on items on the agenda

Cllr Wyke as a Member involved in the consideration and determination of planning applications by Mendip District Council, declares that the views expressed by her at Parish Council meetings on any particular proposal are based on the evidence available to her at the time, and is provisional only. She will not be bound by any recommendation made by the Parish Council on any proposal and will consider any matter afresh in connection with any application which comes before her in her capacity as a Member of Mendip District Council, taking all further evidence into account.

Cllr Marie Marshall declared her Personal Interest (PI) in the Westbury Inn, Agenda Item 7.

Cllr Bright and Cllr Isherwood declared their Personal Interest (PI) as Village Hall committee members, when considering the neighbouring 2018/0204/FUL application.

b) To receive written requests for dispensations for Disclosable Pecuniary Interests (DPIs), or Personal and Prejudicial Interests (PPIs) (if any).                                                None were received.

c) To grant any requests for dispensation as appropriate.            None were received.
3. Minutes

It was resolved that the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on the 7th March 2018 should be signed as a correct record.

4. Report from Somerset County Council & Mendip District Council Councillors.

SCC Cllr Noel's report headlines were read out, and read in full where requested.
MDC Cllr Wyke reported that: the District Council continues to draw on its reserves, and central government funding will be withdrawn. The District Council has borrowed government funds to generate investment income. Planning Application fees may be raised, which may in part fund recruitment of Enforcement Officers.
PCSO Housley sent a report of incidents in the district in the last month.
5. Clerk’s Report: 
· Website News Items published: Poor Air Quality Reporting; Mendip Community Transport

· Litter bins. Councillors suggested two possible installers. The Clerk will contact them.

· Bristol Water requested the Clerk to refer to Environment agency regarding Crow Lane gulley.

· SCC have been asked for Playground/Roughmoor Lane 20mph limit, and a playground sign. Councillors believe that a sleeping policeman is not feasible because of farm traffic. No reply yet.

· The Clerk will discuss Noticeboard refurbishment further with Underwoods on Friday.

· The request to have the playing field grass cut will be forwarded to the Chairman of the Playing Field committee.
· Tickbox annual website hosting will be on the May agenda, £420. 

· PKF Littlejohn LLP have been appointed External Auditors for 2017/18. Possible exemption from External audit will be on the May agenda.

· A retired parish councillor will be approached regarding Internal Audit.
Planned tasks:
· Arranging a Parish Council Website workshop

· Drafting a letter to the MP regarding legislation covering kennelling.
· A resident's letter regarding mud on Moor Lane was reported. The landowner agreed to clear the mud.
· Approach Somerset Rivers Authority to request better drainage near the Mortar Pits bus stop. Assess the efficacy of the installation of a drain opposite the T-junction of The Hollows. The water crosses the A371, having exited off The Hollows lane. As it carries a considerable amount of mud, regular drain emptying is necessary too. Councillors have noted the repeated need for gravel and mud clearance by a road sweeper lorry and the increased number of potholes appearing.
6. Defibrillator training, confirmed as Saturday 14 April at 11:00 a.m. This is public training, free to all, no booking needed: just turn up. Expected to be an hour.
7. Westbury Inn Report. It was recognised that the Town and Country Planning (General Permitted Development) (England) (Amendment) (No 2) Order 2017, which came into force on 23 May 2017, removes permitted development rights from Pubs, thereby protecting all pubs, not only Asset of Community Value (ACV) ones. ACV status could still be applied for as an additional protection. It was resolved to suspend the ACV process in the light of this new legal protection against change of use.
8. New Litter bins (Mortar Pits, Roughmoor Lane). The Clerk will approach possible installers for further information about costs.
9. A371 HGV usage, and village backroads traffic volumes Report. Further information on future SID installations has been requested. In the meantime, the County Council has been asked to leave existing SID sites and fittings in place.
10. Notice Boards refurbishment.
The Clerk will have further discussions with Underwoods.

11. Footpath WS13/1 (blocked by slurry pit)

It has been confirmed that the slurry pit blocking footpath WS13/1 is not a pond remnant, and is simply a 1980s slurry pit created by digging a pit and raising the sides with the pit excavations. There are not many tyres on site. Cllr Tucker is in discussions with local contractors to provide an estimate for infilling.

12. Recruitment Plan for the post of Clerk

It was resolved to amend the Person Specification to make two 'A' Levels an essential, rather than a desirable requirement.
The Clerk will draft a recruitment schedule and advertising for review and publication.

13. Planning (taken between Item 6 and 7 out of consideration for members of the public present)
Consultation Responses requested by Mendip District Council

2018/0230/FUL
Proposed extension of existing agricultural building to incorporate an

agricultural livestock building.

Following discussion, it was resolved that there was no objection.

2018/0243/FUL
Erection of a dwelling, The Homestead, Hannahs Lane

Following discussion, it was resolved to Object to this application.

Reasons for the Objection are:

· closeness to neighbouring properties. Loss of amenity to neighbours caused by light reduction and noise.

· increase in traffic in Hannah's Lane which is used both by residents, village hall users, and through traffic.

· safety risk caused by more traffic exiting the driveway which has poor visibility on the north side, and will have cars parking outside the village hall on the south side.

· the safety risk raised by car turning being close to the existing dwelling's back door. The new dwelling is a separate dwelling, not a stand-alone annex.

· Although parking has been allowed on site to meet the required number of spaces, movement or turning on site is restricted which will inevitably result in further parking on the public highway.  Parking at the lower end of Hannah’s Lane is already a problem particularly when events take place in the village hall.
14. Finance

Payments to approve
None.

It was resolved to make a £250.00 grant donation to the Musgrove MRI Scanner appeal at the next meeting.

15. Correspondence & reports on Meetings Attended, including

1.  A371 Traffic Group meeting at Easton on 22nd March

16. Notices

1.  Saturday 14th April, 11:00 am, Village hall
Defibrillator Training with Anna Smith from South Western Ambulance Service

17. Items for next agenda

It was resolved that the Clerk should approach the County Highways to ask if an Officer or Member would address the Annual Parish Meeting on 2nd May, on the subject of village traffic.
18. Dates of future Parish Council meetings (Wednesdays, Village Hall, 7:30pm): 

2nd May 2018 (including Annual Parish Meeting)

Signed by the Chairman of the Parish Council 
Signature................................................................Date..........................................................
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12/04/2018 
Orchardside, Mares Lane, Westbury Sub Mendip, Wells BA5 1HX


Tel: 01749 871076 
Email clerk@westburysubmendip.gov.uk

